
 TA Report  5.14.11   
 

250 SHUTESBURY Always cooler 
Senator Stan Rosenberg and Representative Steve Kulik came to Town Meeting!  
It was a day of gifts, celebration. People of the Past came to life joined us in each vote. 
 
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING, 9:00am Saturday morning, May 7, 2011 
The Wired West broadband article passed unanimously, as did most other articles, a 
Resolution to Request Charter Schools be funded independently in the state budget 
and not by local schools, a 5/4 ton truck for the highway department, transfer to a 
new capital stabilization account, $100,000, a new police cruiser, $30,000, funding 
for building repairs account, $5,500 and the new library fund, $2,500. The library 
served cake for the 200th Birthday of the MN Spear Memorial Library. 

 
 
SENIOR POT LUCK LUNCHEON-Tuesday, noon at town hall. Call Marilyn, 259-1976 
 
BRING YOUR SHUTESBURY GROCERY TOTE BAGS TO GET YOUR NEW SUPPLY OF 
TRASH BAGS! SCHEDULE FOR DISTRIBUTION AT TOWN HALL. WEDNESDAY 
EVENINGS AND SATURDAY MORNING at town hall, side door downstairs. 



 
SHUTESBURY FARMERS AND ARTISANS MARKET opens May 21, behind Town 
Hall in the field beyond the solar panels. Put it on your calendar. Come get starts 
for your garden and support your local farms. 
 
 
 

 
 
Lots of Eggs will be available at the market. Our farmers are raising more chickens 
this year to keep up to your demand. Please let me know if you will be getting eggs at 
the market regularly so I can make sure we have enough. Make the market part of 
your Saturday routine, swing by market field behind town hall. 
 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  
NEW KNOT WEED BRIGADE- If you are interested in working to help control the 
knot weed around town, starting at the town hall. We hope to get teams together to 
meet one time a month to focus on specific sites to fight this invasive plant. The 
plants need to be pulled out, with roots and dried in the sun before disposal. 
 
By neighborhood: 
 
TOWN HALL    Becky Torres 
 
BAKER ROAD  Linda Scott 
 
LEVERETT ROAD    
 
LOCKS POND ROAD   Jeff Lacy 
 
Becky Torres, Shutesbury Town Administrator, townadmin@shutesbury.org   259-1214 

The lunch bunch  
(Emily Bloch, 
Julie Stepanek, 
and Jody Brush) 
that brought us 
the elementary 
school salad bar 
and Harvest 
Dinner is hard at 
work again 
preparing the 
school garden for 
planting.  


